Wilma P. Mankiller **Principal Chief** John A. Ketcher Deputy Chief

April 27, 1994

Robert W. Stroner CH-1-4-R-18 #50970 PO Box 1010 C.T.C.F. Canon City, Co. 81215-1010

Dear Mr. Stroner:

The use of a buffalo skull in not part of the Cherokee Spiritual life and never has been to my knowledge.

There is no Martha Mankiller in our ancestry. We have completed our family genealogy back to the early 1800's. You have apparently been misinformed both about our family connections and about Cherokee Traditional Spirituality.

Best Wishes,

Wilma P. Mankiller

Principal Chief